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IMPORTANT NOTICE
To All Racine County Employees and Retirees who have dependents between 19 to 26 years old

On November 4, 2011, Governor Walker signed into law 2011 Senate Bill 203 now known as 2011 Wis. Act 49. The bill exempts from Wisconsin income tax the value of health coverage provided to certain adult children. The new law is effective retroactive to January 1, 2011. This may result in some over the withholding for some employees to date, but with a reduction in taxable income, this provides for a somewhat lower Wisconsin tax liability when tax returns are filed next year. 

Due to this change in the law, Racine County will no longer be requiring an affidavit or student schedule. 

If you need to add dependents between 19 and 26 years of age effective the first of the year, you must apply during open enrollment and submit it to Human Resources. 
Please contact Ani LaFave 636-3980 or Erin Rooney-Phillips 636-3965 with questions.

